STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS25213

This legislation amends Idaho Code § 33-130 allowing the State Department of Education (SDE) to share
the results of an educator's background check with the employing school district or public charter school.
This practice will allow one (1) set of fingerprints and one (1) background check to count for both initial
certification and employment; the SDE and the employer (the school district or public charter school) to
get a copy of the results. Currently, the SDE policy states that school districts and public charter school
are to submit two (2) sets of fingerprints for the two (2) background checks for new hires who are also in
the process of obtaining their initial certification. In the past, school districts and public charter schools
only were required to submit one (1) set of prints for both purposes; the SDE retains the background check
results and the school districts and public charter schools do not receive a copy of the background check. The
legislation would allow school districts to receive a copy of the background check results in order to make
employment decisions. As the law currently stands, potential employees or the school districts or public
charter schools have to pay for two (2) background checks. That cost is $32.00 per background check.

FISCAL NOTE

This legislation has no fiscal impact on the State. This will reduce to the cost incurred by the school districts,
public charter schools, or educators as they are the ones paying the cost.

Contact:
Senator Janie Ward-Engelking
(208) 332-1425

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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